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December, 2012
BREAKING NEWS: Camp Agape Vermont has been selected by the National Awards Committee of the American Camping Association to receive the 2013 Eleanor P. Eells Award for Program Excellence.

While the award offers us encouragement that we are on the right track, we get much deeper satisfaction witnessing the growing strength and hope in the children who have returned to Camp Agape year after year.  For seven years, we have provided a free week of camp to children who have a parent in prison. Statistics show that if a child has a parent in prison, they have a 75% chance of being in prison at some time themselves. There are roughly four thousand children in Vermont with a parent in prison. We are able to touch the lives of some of them. Our sole guiding mission is for the children to have an experience of God’s agape love, unconditional love, the kind of love that God has for each of us. Over these years, we have seen many children abandon postures of fearfulness, insecurity and opposition, and evolve into more hopeful, confident youth, eager to engage in the experience of agape.
Our last newsletter told the story of Kacey. She began coming to camp when she was seven, and has gotten herself to camp every year since. Over this time, Kacey has been in seven different school districts, and had many caregivers. Kacey says that our camp has been the most consistently supportive thread in her life, even though it only happens for one week each summer. At fourteen, Kacey is confronted with risky choices on a daily basis. We have no illusions that she consistently makes the choices we would prefer for her. We can’t control that. 
This summer, Kacey arrived at camp and immediately decorated the area around her upper bunk with pictures and posters. She creates a home for herself by doing this to all the constantly changing places of her life. The largest of her posters stated: “THE REAL POINT OF BEING ALIVE IS TO EVOLVE INTO THE PERSON YOU WERE MEANT TO BE.” Kacey had somehow gotten the message that she was a unique individual with a growing and blessed personhood, giving meaning to her life.  Maybe Camp Agape provided important ground for this message to take root.
We can only keep the ground tilled and nourished and watered. God plants the seeds, and only God can foretell the harvest. 
Please continue to support Camp Agape in this mission. We have major fundraising challenges ahead of us. For many years, we have gratefully received support from the Permanent Fund for the Well-Being of Vermont Children.  That fund is now focusing grant support only for programs serving the very young birth to six year old age group.  We must now find sources of support to take its place. As faithful supporters of Camp Agape, you deserve to share in the pride of winning a national award for excellence. You deserve to share in the satisfaction of watching God’s planting in the fertile ground of Camp Agape bear fruit. We hope you can again give generously to support this work.
Thank You

The Board of Camp Agape Vermont
P.O. 8283, Essex, Vermont  05451-8283

Telephone:  802-244-5529, 802-325-3019
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